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Project Description  

Dedicated foundation drain collectors (FDCs, or 3rd pipes) were considered by many to be 

the ‘gold standard’ for managing foundation 

water around homes. However, in 2008, after 

nearly 25 years of experiencing no known 

problems, the homes in the Lisgar District of 

Mississauga, Ontario Canada began 

experiencing basement water infiltration in 

increasing numbers. A total of 187 homes are 

known to have been affected to date.  

After becoming aware of the scale of this issue, 

the City undertook a number of actions, 

including inspections and sealing of the FDC 

system, as well as various clean-outs and 

adjustments to surface water features.  The 

engineering consulting firm of Amec Foster 

Wheeler Environment & Infrastructure was 

subsequently retained to undertake an engineering study to determine the cause(s) of the 

basement water infiltration and recommend corrective measures. Amec Foster Wheeler’s 

Engineers and Hydrogeologists were able to explain the basement water infiltration problem 

by utilizing innovative monitoring and proof-of-concept testing along with cutting edge 

modelling/analysis to identify the source of the 

problem and establish integrated solutions. 

After a lengthy and comprehensive monitoring 

period and analysis, the study findings 

determined the problem to be primarily related 

to the build-up of water in the bedding material 

of the utility trenches that contain the storm, 

sanitary and FDC sewer systems.  Amec Foster 

Wheeler is currently working with the City to 

implement and monitor solutions, which includes 

targeted storm sewer lining/sealing to minimize 

leakage, and a pilot utility trench dewatering 

system.  Additional measures may be 

considered pending the outcome of these 

priority solutions. 

 

 

Figure 1 Osprey March/Lisgar District SWM Facility during 

Storm Event of April 12, 2013 

Figure 2 Tributary of Sixteen Mile Creek through Lisgar District 

showing Vegetation Clean-Out by City Staff 
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